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November 9, 2010



To: 	Stevenson Mountsier, Chairman, Lake County Planning, Building and Zoning Committee and members of the Committee

From:	Philip J. Rovang, Director

RE:	Updating the Lake County Future Land Use Map in the Central Lake Thruway (Route 120) Corridor



Background:   

In November 2009, the County Board adopted a Resolution endorsing the Unified Vision Document for the Central Lake Thruway. By accepting the Resolution, the County Board stated its intent to make future governmental decisions that are consistent with the endorsed Unified Vision. The Unified Vision includes future land use designations in the Route 120 corridor that differ from the County’s current, adopted Future Land Use Map. Since the Future Land Use Map is routinely consulted for County decisions, including zoning changes and expansions of sewer and water system infrastructure, it was recommended that the Future Land Use Map be amended to be consistent with the land uses shown in the Unified Vision.

In February 2010, the Planning, Building and Zoning Committee authorized staff to draft revisions to the County’s adopted Future Land Use Map within the Central Lake Thruway (Route 120) corridor, based on future land use designations in the adopted Unified Vision, development agreements with municipalities, current development, and land acquisitions by the Lake County Forest Preserve District.

As part of this Future Land Use update, the Committee authorized staff to meet with the appropriate County Board members and municipalities to review the proposed future land used designations.

Proposed changes made to the Future Land Use Map include:

· Land Use designations adopted with the Unified Vision
· Recommendations from County Board members (unincorporated areas)
· Recommendations from municipalities (incorporated areas)
· Designations from the Heartland, Central Range and Cornerstone agreements
· Current development
· Forest Preserve District acquisitions

The Committee authorized staff to schedule a public review of the proposed changes to the Future Land Use map with the Regional Planning Commission.  A press release and letters of invitation were sent out to property owners and to adjacent property owners of properties whose future land use designations were proposed to be changed.  Three open house dates were held to provide additional information to the public and to allow for public comment.

The Regional Planning Commission has reviewed the proposed revisions to the County’s Future Land Use Map according to the adopted amendment policy.  Some commissioners wished to express their concern about the viability of the abundant conversion of future land use designations from Agricultural to Retail/Commercial and its impact on community character.  Despite these dissenting comments, the RPC unanimously recommended revising and updating the Future Land Use map in accordance with the changes presented by staff.  

The changes to future land use designations in unincorporated areas are identified on Exhibit A.  The item numbers on Exhibit A identify which designations have been recommended for changes on the Future Land Use map, what the current designations are, what they are proposed to change to, and the reason for the change.

Requested Actions: 

Review the recommended changes from the RPC.  Forward the recommendations of the PB&Z Committee to the full County Board for formal action to revise and update the Lake County Future Land Use Map.
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